PROPOSAL FOR AN ENHANCED PRIMARY CARE MENTAL HEALTH SERVICE FOR DACORUM PATIENTS

A summary paper

This is a proposal for an improved mental health service for Dacorum patients with mild to moderate mental health problems based in Primary Care.  It provides an opportunity to support and invest in a historically neglected and under-funded service.

Policy Background

· Supports NSF for Mental Health [1999].  This is a 10 year programme that emphasises: Care closer to home; Earlier intervention; Multidisciplinary teams; Talking therapies; Supporting carers; Suicide prevention.

· Supports the NHS Plan [2000]. This identified mental health as a clinical priority. The theme of the Plan is to strengthen community care and so take pressure off acute beds/services.

· Supports and implements NICE guidance and DoH documents [2007] such as:

· Improved Access To Psychological Therapies [IATP] May 2007

· Pathways to Work [employment advisors for mentally ill based in surgeries) April 2007 

· New Ways of Working for Everyone  [ more integrated teams involving social workers] April 2007

· Breaking down Barriers   May 2007  [multidisciplinary care closer to home] 

These are National programmes to be implemented in the next 3 years.

· In Hertfordshire the proposal is already in place in St Albans, Stevenage, Letchworth and Watford.

· In Watford it was initiated by local GPs who wanted improved care for their patients with mental health problems [spearheaded by Dr Wendy Sainsbury]. It has been running for 3 years.

Aim

· To provide faster access to mental health services  (3 days to contact,10 days to being engaged in service).

· Workers based in Primary Care preferably GP surgeries. This will reduce stigma of being referred to secondary mental health care and improve patient compliance. It will allow workers to become part of the Primary Care Team and so improve communication and bestow all the benefits of teamwork. 

· Single point of referral with signposting to the appropriate workers eg specialised in-house counselling, supportive in-house counselling, CCBT, CBT, employment advisor, social worker, and voluntary agencies such as MIND. 

There is evidence to show that such aims:


· Improve patient outcome

· Free up GP time

· Reduce prescribing costs

· Reduce activity in and referrals to secondary care

Workforce

· Workforce expansion and re-design is at the heart of the government reforms.

· Number of people required:

· Phase 1 (first six months): 3 Link workers, 4.5 Primary Mental Health (PMH) workers, 1 Support Time and Recovery (STR) worker, 1 administrator.

· This will increase to 5 Link workers and 6/7 PMH workers in 2009/10. 

· The Link workers link with several surgeries and supervise the PMH workers. 


The above are to be supported by a Consultant Psychologist and a Consultant Psychiatrist (with quick access if required).  In-house counsellors will remain and will work alongside.  

More severe mental health problems are to be referred to secondary care as before.

Commissioning the Service

The initiative will be jointly funded by the three parties through agreement of the following:

· The main financing of the service redesign to be jointly from the SHA via the Joint Commissioning Team [JCT] and by reorganisation and efficiency savings by the Partnership NHS Foundation Trust [ PNFT].

· DacCom to invest in GP clinical leadership and to increase the counselling budget.

See Draft Business Case Document  
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